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An example of the innovative learning spaces we are building for students across NSW

Investing in our schools
The NSW Government is investing $6 billion over 
the next four years to deliver more than 170 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $847 million is being spent 
on school maintenance over four years. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW.

Killarney Heights Public School
An exciting upgrade is being planned for Killarney 
Heights Public School. The project will deliver seven 
new permanent teaching spaces and a special 
programs room.

The upgrade considered existing property and 
assets and the concrete dome removal is part of the 
project scope.

What has been decided about the 
concrete dome?
The Office of Environment and Heritage has 
requested further assessment be undertaken for 
the consideration to remove the concrete dome. The 
removal of the concrete dome is part of the school 
upgrade scope of works. We will advise you of the 
outcome of the assessment and if there is an impact 
to the project.

We are committed to working with our school 
stakeholders to deliver the best educational 
outcomes for current and future school students.

Killarney Heights Public School
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What investigations were completed 
by the Department’s heritage 
consultants?
Investigations were conducted on the concrete dome 
at Killarney Heights Public School, including structural, 
hazardous materials, and heritage due diligence 
assessments. The outcome of these investigations 
deemed that the replacement of the concrete dome 
with state-of-the-art teaching facilities is an appropriate 
use of this site by the Department at Killarney Heights 
Public School.

Will this impact school operations?
No. We are here to make sure that work is completed 
safely and efficiently. During this time we will be 
working collaboratively with the school community 
and neighbours to ensure that disruptions to school 
operations and the community are minimised. We thank 
you for your patience during these works and are thrilled 
to deliver this project for the school community.

How will you keep us informed?
School infrastructure NSW will continue to share 
construction updates and project information as the 
project progresses. We will provide information through 
information booths, project updates, our website and 
school newsletters.

We thank you for your continued patience. If you have 
any questions please contact us on the details below.

For more information contact: 
School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
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